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5. CONSERVATION AREA APPRAISALS - UPDATE 

 
The Committee was reminded that at its meeting held on the 5th April 2023 
(Minute 4 refers) it had considered a report on the extension of 10 Conservation 
Areas within Carmarthenshire and had resolved to approach the Welsh 
Government on the issue of restricting the installation of Solar Panels on the front 
elevation of roofs in Conservation Areas. Subsequent thereto, a  meeting had 
been held on the 15th June between the Chair of the Communities, Homes and 
Regeneration Scrutiny Committee met with the Local Authority’s Built Heritage 
team, Rhodri Griffiths, Head of Place and Sustainability, Councillor Aled Vaughan 
Owen, Cabinet Member for Climate Change, Decarbonisation and Sustainability, 
and Councillor Russel Sparkes to discuss the above issues and how it could be 
ensured old housing stock was better adapted to help the Council meet its Zero 
Carbon targets, which, included installing Solar panels on protected buildings. 
  
Following that discussion, it was proposed the Council do not now approach the 
Welsh Government on this issue, contrary to the Committees earlier 
recommendation, but that the Place, Sustainability and Climate Change Scrutiny 
committee be requested to look at the broader issue of energy efficiency and 
generation of energy in relation to the historic housing stock of the county.  
  
UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED that the Council do not now approach the 
Welsh Government (as resolved in minute 4 of the meeting of the 
Committee held on the 5th April 2023) but that the Place, Sustainability and 
Climate Change Scrutiny Committee be requested to look at the broader 
issue of energy efficiency and generation of energy in relation to the 
County’s historic housing stock.  
   


